Upcoming Meetings

The Stonegate North Villages Metropolitan District's Board of Directors meets the fourth Tuesday of each month at 5:30 p.m.

The September meeting will be held on Zoom. Please see the meeting info on the home page of the website at StonegateNorthVillages.org.

Notices are posted to the website and residents who would like to be added to a mailing list to receive agendas can email a request to contact@stonegatenorthvillages.org.





STONEGATE North Villages

NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS
SEPTEMBER 2021

Board of Directors for Stonegate North Villages

The District is governed by a board of five directors who serve staggered terms

You can email the Board of Directors directly at board@ stonegatenorthvillages.org

Jeni Reilly, President Holly Kamm Alice Braun Kevin Reilly Warren Robinson



StonegateNorthVillages.org

Final Days at the Pool

As summer days wane, and the kids return to school, the pool season starts to wind down.

And what a great season it was!

If you are looking to enjoy the pool's final days, please make a note of the back-to-school hours, below:

SEPTEMBER 3RD
THROUGH SEPTEMBER 12TH
THE POOL IS CLOSED WEEKDAYS
THE POOL IS OPEN ON THE

WEEKENDS FROM 9 A.M. TO 8 P.M.

Please also note that the opening of the new adult pool and spa facility has been pushed back, due to Covidrelated supply issues. The district will continue to keep everyone posted through eNews and the website.

If you haven't already registered for eNews updates, simply drop an email to: **contact@stonegatenorthvillages.com** to be added to the distribution.

Safety Update: TUNNEL LIGHTS

The district has added security features, including lights in the tunnel, to reduce issues with graffiti and provide enhanced safety.

We appreciate the community keeping an eye on district property as well — and ask that you call the Douglas County Sheriff if you see any concerning or unusual activity in the area.



Update on Tree Program

Approximately 25 new trees are being planted as a result of the district's collaborative tree-planting initiative.

The district's management company, PCMS, has now contacted all of the residents who formally requested additional trees be planted adjacent open space to their property.

With the initiative, homeowners in Stonegate North Villages qualify to request additional trees, selecting from a district-approved list of tree types that will work well in the area. Homeowners are required to pay for the planting of the trees from the approved list, but the landscape contractor will provide a warranty for the trees and the district will maintain the ongoing landscape enhancement.

While this year's program has concluded, we hope to offer it again in the future. Thank you to those who participated this year!





Meet Your Board Member: Holly Kamm

It can be a bit hard to ground board member Holly Kamm. Not surprising, since she and her family have had strong career ties to the aviation industry, careers that brought them to the Denver area years ago. Holly was a flight attendant, and her husband a pilot, when they first moved to Stonegate North Villages in 2005. They relocated from Washington state, where both worked from Vancouver for their jobs. "Denver was a new base for my employer, SkyWest Airlines," Holly says, adding "It was really those ties to aviation that brought us here."

In the years following, Holly elected to leave flying the friendly skies to spend more time with her three children, Jack, Arabella, and Sophia, as they were growing up. These days, Jack, her oldest, just graduated from Chaparral High School and has been busy lifeguarding at the Stonegate Village pool all summer. The girls are in 7th grade and 6th grade respectively, attending Sierra Middle School and Mammoth Heights Elementary. As the kids have grown in both age and responsibility, Holly has added to her own list of responsibilities, staying busy and involved in the community. She has served with the local PTO, both as the PTO president and in various fundraising roles. And, when asked if she might consider joining the Stonegate North Villages board, she jumped right in. "I have prior board experience, working with the SkyWest Airlines Inflight Association and I tend to be a joiner and willing to get involved." She adds, "I was game to do it. It has been really fun and definitely very interesting to learn about all of the moving parts in the district."

In addition to her board and volunteer positions, her three kids, and managing a full house (the family has two birds, one bunny, one kitten and three dogs) Holly and her family own a shave ice truck called Jack's Shave Ice that makes appearances at the Parker Farmer's Market. "Covid put a damper on it but we do plan to be out there again." In the meantime, she's added a new role to her busy schedule — a position at Cherry Hills Country Club. "I love spending my workdays somewhere where everyone who shows up is in a good mood and ready for a great day on the course," she says. When asked about being busy she simply says, "I love it!" Say hello to Holly if you see here on the golf course or walking the District's paths. Clearly anyone who can land a moment of this busy, outgoing woman's time is charmed by her cheerful and engaging spirit.